PAWCATUCK RIVER HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

October 11, 2007
Chairman Dilley called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  Those present at this meeting of the Pawcatuck River Harbor Management Commission, held at the Edythe K. Richmond Homes Community Building were:

Mr. Scott Dilley, Chairman
Ms Joyce Ballou, Regular Member
Mr. George Smith, Secretary

Mr. Steven Schaub, Alternate Member     Dr. Richard Berman, Regular Member





Chairman Dilley appointed Mr. Schaub as a voting member this evening in Mr. Chalecki’s  stead.  

The September, 2007, minutes were reviewed.  Mr. Smith made a motion to accept the minutes as is.   Dr. Berman seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
The harbor master presented his report.  An inspection from Sandy Point to almost the upper part of the river took place on 9/11/07 with a representative from DEP.  No wake zones were identified.  The harbor master will submit applications for three No Wake designations and appropriate signs noting same. 

There were no local or state representatives present.  The Finance Report was read. 
Correspondence this evening is as follows:

Notification of legal meeting schedule is due again.

The Davis’ submission of application to DEP for construction of a dock

Under Old Business, Chairman Dilley advised that he submitted another copy of the Plan to DEP and they, in turn, will send a formal letter to DOT, as it has been over sixty days with no response from DOT to date.
There was a discussion as to whether the most recent version of the Plan be posted on the Town’s website now, or whether to wait from response from DOT.  It was agreed that the Plan, in its present draft form, be posted now.

Under New Business, the Davis dock application was discussed.  The Davis’ were present and informed this Commission that their application was to replace a very old, dilapidated dock.

Mr. Davis informed those present that he felt the No Wake “problems” stemmed from the launch ramp on the Westerly side of the river.  Also creating a problem was the fact there are no restroom facilities available at this launch.

On another matter, Mr. Davis advised that oil tanks/oil leaks exist by the old Harris plant on Mechanic St.

In each of these instances, Chairman Dilley informed that there wasn’t much this Commission could do at this point, without a plan in place.

There being no further business, motion to adjourn at 7:40 pm was made by Mrs. Ballou and seconded by Mr. Smith.  Motion passed unanimously.






Respectfully submitted,
George Smith, Secretary

